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House committee holds markup of the NASA Authorization Act of 2013
On July 18, 2013, the House Science, Space, and Technology Committee held a markup of the NASA Authorization Act of 2013 

(H.R. 2687). The bill, which reauthorizes programs at NASA for two years with a top line budget of $16.9 billion, was approved 

by a vote of 22 to 17 along party lines.

The bill authorizes a total of $4.6 billion for science, including $1.5 billion for planetary science and $1.2 billion for earth science. 

This represents a reduction of the earth science budget by about one-third, to 2008 levels. 

The bill sets clear human spaceflight goals for NASA, which include lunar orbit, the surface of moon, and Mars. It provides no 

funding for the Asteroid Retrieval Mission requested in the President’s FY 2014 budget. It additionally prohibits NASA from 

implementing the President’s requested restructuring of science, technology, engineering, and mathematics education, which 

would have eliminated most of NASA’s involvement in education and outreach.

Ranking Member Donna Edwards (D-MD) introduced an amendment, which amounted to a substitute bill (H.R. 2616) that was 

defeated along party lines. The substitute bill would have reauthorized NASA for three years, beginning with a funding level of 

$18.1 billion in FY 2014 and increasing to a funding level of $18.9 billion by FY 2016, $2 billion above the majority bill. Funding 

levels similar to those in Edwards’s substitute amendment were recently approved by the Senate Appropriations Committee.  

https://www.americangeosciences.org
https://www.americangeosciences.org/
https://www.americangeosciences.org/policy/news-briefs/house-committee-holds-markup-nasa-authorization-act-2013

